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The Western Campus, in partnership

with the Juvenile Diabetes Research

Foundation hosted the fifth annual “Type

1 Nation Summit.”  Nearly 1,600

participants of all ages with Type 1

Diabetes learned about research, clinical

break-throughs, and products and

services.

Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation Conference
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Division of Student Services 
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WCCCD, along with other colleges/universities

participated in the EsteemWe Fourth Annual Youth Day

Exposition. More than 900 youth attended workshops and

gathered educational information from the various

colleges and universities. 

Recruitment and Outreach

Division of Student Services
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Division of Student Services

2017 Wildcat Days!
Downriver and Downtown Campuses

More than 500 high school

seniors were admitted to

WCCCD through onsite

admissions during

Wildcat Days!
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Annual Sports Banquet

Division of Student Services

Keynote Speaker

Gregory Kelser

Former Detroit Piston
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The Chancellor’s Leadership Institute “Student Appreciation”

was this week at the Downtown Campus.  All the participants

received a certificate for completing the 10-week

Chancellor’s Leadership Institute and staying committed to

the concept, “Don’t Give Up, Don’t Give In.”   
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Wayne County Generation Cyber

Representatives from the Walsh College Cybersecurity Program toured the cybersecurity labs

and met with the TAACCCT team to discuss cybersecurity education and course offerings.  In

addition, the team discussed opportunities to collaborate on job fairs and internships.

School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

Apprenticeship Training
Shawna Forbes, DaShonta Simpkins, and Tonya Seegars met with Veronica Adams, President

of Black Star Global Collaborative Corporation and other representatives to discuss the start

of apprenticeship trainings for Fall 2017.  

The Wayne County Generation Cybersecurity team hosted Dr. Davina Pruitt-Mentle, a lead

member for the Academic Engagement of the National Initiative for Cybersecurity Education

and Co-Director of the National Cyber Watch Center.   The visit of the Cyber lab included a

discussion on the importance of cybersecurity education and WCCCD’s program offerings.

Dr. Pruitt was accompanied by Carlos Garcia, Instructor Ingham Intermediate School District

and Patrick Schultz, Instructor, Emerging Technology Bay Area ISD Career Center.   



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 8

Division of Human Resources 

HR – Internal Control Compliance

Employee Recognition 

The Division of Human Resources

understands that its faculty and staff are the

most valuable resources, therefore we

continue to meet to devise pathways to

recognize their hard work.

The Division of Human Resources continues to review and access its internal control to assure

compliance of its key business performance objectives as follows:

• Identification of any inherent risk

• Improve accountability and transparency

• Enhance audit quality

• Improve operational efficiencies
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Office of

Accountability and Transparency

Inventory Control

The Office of Accountability and Transparency, in conjunction with our Continuous Quality Improvement

Initiative, the Chancellor’s Office and the Division of Administration and Finance have developed an

ongoing process for inventory control.  In order to maintain compliance and ensure all inventory is

monitored, the District will be collecting bi-weekly reports from each campus location.  The following

will increase:

• Annual baseline inventory 

• Reconciliation of campus inventory

• Data collection for HLC review

• Operational efficiency District-wide

• Compliance standards

1. Finance/Auxiliary Services

provides Inventory Control

Audit Report (ICAR) baseline

with campus presidents.

2. Bi-weekly, campus

president will submit the

Inventory Control Audit

Report to their  assigned

Executive Project Manager.

3. The Executive Project

Manager’s will log receipt of

the ICAR and submit to

Auxiliary Services.

4.  The Continuous Quality

Improvement Audit Center

will also collect the ICAR for

data retention and ongoing

audit   reviews.
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Weekly Update

Information Technology

and Financial Aid

meet with 

Plante Moran 

Part of a two phase project, the Division of

Information Technology and the Financial

Aid Department met with a representative

from Plante Moran to kick off the

compliance review and certification

process for the Limited Death Master File

(LADMF) established by the National

Technical Information Service required by

the Federal government.

System Maintenance 

During the semester break, the Division of Information

Technology conducted various types of system maintenance

and upgrades to student and staff computers across the

District.  

Windows Update including the following: 

o Security patches

o Critical updates

Antivirus, Firewall and Firmware updates: 

o Virus and Spyware Protection

o Proactive Threat Protection

In addition to computer maintenance, the break also provided an opportunity for conducting version

upgrades for our backend applications, database systems and facilitate large scale maintenance and

virtual desktop infrastructure.
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District Police 

Authority

Members of the District Police Authority Honor Guard represented

the District at the 2017 Police Week events in Washington, D.C.

National Police Week pays special recognition to those law 

enforcement officers who have lost their lives in the line of duty for

the safety and protection of others.

2017 Police Week
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Division of Administration and Finance 

Staff from the Division of  Administration and Finance met to begin preparation for the 2016-2017

fiscal year-end close.  Year-end closing is a part of the District’s closing operations and is used for

financial statement preparation. It also ensures that critical dates and processes are adhered to for

timely completion of the financial audit and preparation of financial statements.  

2016-17 Fiscal Year-End Close
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Division of Administration and Finance
*  Deferred/Preventative Maintenance

Downriver Campus
HVAC Upgrades

Downtown Campus
Restroom Renovations
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Science faculty held interviews for WCCCD students

interested in participating in a joint eight-week summer

undergraduate research opportunity at the University of

Michigan- Ann Arbor campus.

Division of Educational Affairs

WCCCD and University of Michigan

Student Undergraduate Research Experience

Members representing the campus

administration, health sciences program

leads and the divisions of Educational Affairs,

Institutional Effectiveness and Student

Services meet regularly to discuss strategic

recruitment planning initiatives for 2017-18.

These efforts support the division’s strategic

plan for the health sciences programs goals

to educate an allied health workforce and

further enhance scholarly activities in the

profession.

Strategic Planning Initiatives for Health Sciences at WCCCD
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Division of Educational Affairs

Distance Learning

Summer 2017 semester has successfully

started! Staff from Distance Learning are

reviewing online syllabi for all distance learning

courses to ensure the information provided to

students is up-to-date, and all relevant

information pertaining to the course is

included.

Learning Resource Center

The LRC provides many databases and online resources to students, faculty, and staff.  One very

useful and interesting tool is ‘Films on Demand’, which offers higher education institutions thousands

of full-length streaming videos and clips from acclaimed producers.  The site offers citation links,

transcripts of each video, and segments within each video for quick reference and use.

Summer 2017!!

As WCCCD faculty are preparing for the start of the

Summer 2017 semester, here are a few tips to help

get things off to a great start!

Develop learning outcomes
Prepare your syllabus
Instructional strategies

Have students interact during class
Select assessments

Create exams
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness
What’s Trending in IE: 

The Role of Two-Year Institutions 

in Bachelor’s Degree Attainment
The Division of Institutional Effectiveness reviews national research to support the District.  

According to the National Student Clearinghouse Research Center, 49% of all 2015-16 

bachelor’s degree earners at four-year institutions had been enrolled at a two-year institution at some

point in the previous 10 years.  Almost two-thirds of these students (63%) were enrolled in 

two-year public institutions for three or more terms.  Below you will find some sample data from this 

report:

Below you will find some sample demographic data from WCCCD transfer students

“Top 5” 

Programs of WCCCD Transfer Students:

Associate of Science

Associate of Arts

Associate of General Studies

Business Administration

Computer Information Systems

Source:  https://nscresearchcenter.org/snapshotreport-twoyearcontributionfouryearcompletions26/
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Committee

WCCCD’s Critical Conversations Podcast was pleased to have Nasser Beydoun as a guest

to discuss economic development opportunities in Southeast Michigan.  

The Website Committee convened this week

to discuss website update requests and

current projects.  

Tech Tip of the Week
One of the best ways to clear off your hard drive

is to use a third-party software program that will

remove all traces of information that existed on

your hard drive. This makes it possible for you

to hand your old PC down to someone else

without having to worry about remaining bank

information or passwords. Just look for “data

destruction” software programs, many of which

you can find for free online.

http://www.intel.com/content/www/us/en/tech-

tips-and-tricks/how-to-transfer-files-to-a-new-

computer.html

The WCCCD website had 119,416 
page views for the 

week of May 7-13, 2017!   
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Health Science Center

National Council Licensure Examination

Recent graduates attended a review session to prepare for the NCLEX.

The session was facilitated a member of Sylvia Rayfield and

Associates. This exam allows graduates to become licensed registered

nurses in the state of Michigan 

Pharmacy Technology

Pai Her met with Cyndi Baker, Preceptor from St. John

Hosptial Oakland. There will be two students attending in

Summer 2017 for their externship. The students will learn all

inpatient pharmacy duties and responding to EMS drug box

exchange with both Oakland and Macomb counties. 

Nursing Faculty Retreat 

The nursing faculty attended a one-day workshop to improve their curriculum and outcomes. 
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Information 

Technology Institute

Community Partnerships

The Information Technology Institute in partnership with the Michigan Science Center sponsored

a science exploration workshop for high school students. Participants learned about different

aspects of STEM programs and research pathways. 
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Michigan Institute 

for Public Safety 

Education

Public Safety Program Awards Ceremony 

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted a ceremony where Fire Protection

Technology and Emergency Medical Technology students were presented with certificates of completion

and a MIPSE pin. Instructors from the programs were present to congratulate the students as they

received their certificates. 

FBI Evidence Response Team Training Exercise 

MIPSE also hosted a training exercise including for the FBI Detroit Evidence Response Team, Crisis

Negotiators, Bomb Techs, Hazmat team, and the Wayne County Medical Examiner’s Office. This

training was designed to prepare the FBI Evidence Response Team to isolate, neutralize, and collect

evidence for an active shooter incident.  
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Downriver Campus

Wayne RESA

Seeking 

Educational

Equity and 

Diversity 

Project 

Building STEM Savvy Middle School Girls 

The Downriver Campus hosted the American Association of University Women-Wyandotte-Downriver

Branch for “Building STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) Savvy” in middle school girls.

This year’s keynote speaker was Dr Tonya Matthews, President and Chief Executive Officer of the

Michigan Science Center.  
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Downtown Campus

Wayne County Sheriff 

Promotional Ceremony

The Wayne County Sheriff’s Department held its promotional

recognition ceremony at the Downtown Campus.  Attendees were

supported their family and friends.  Sheriff Benny Napoleon was the

keynote speaker.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Eastern Campus

Commercial Driver’s License Training

Participants in the CDL Class-A Training, began Cohort IV (PM)

this week at the Eastern Campus. 

Summer 2017 First Day of Classes

Eastern Campus staff was available to guide new

and returning students throughout the first day of classes.
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Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Eastside Advisory Council 

The Eastside Advisory Council held its quarterly

meeting.  Dr. James Robinson from WCCCD’s School

of Continuing Education and Workforce Development

gave an update on the new programs, training

opportunities, summer courses and camps, and

signature eastside community workshops and

seminars. 
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Northwest Campus

The Northwest Campus sponsored a Senior

Movie Day for senior citizens in the

community. Paricipants viewed the Oscar

award nominated movie “Hidden Figures”

which portrays African American women that

broke barriers at NASA by becoming

engineers that worked on the first launch to

the moon in the late 1960s. 

Foster Parents Conference 

In partnership with the Wayne County Department of Human Services and Michigan Children, the

Northwest Campus hosted a foster parent conference for Families on the Move Detroit Inc.  Participants

received information on adoptions basics, aging out, legal issues, and school issues in foster care.

This initiative was instituted by Trustee Denise Wellons-Glover and continues to benefit the community. 

Senior Citizen

Movie Day 
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Western Campus
Community Partnerships

The WCCCD Honor Guard and Wildcat helped to make the opening day celebration of the Van Buren

Area Little League (VBall).  The Honor Guard led the parade to the field and the Wildcat greeted the

players and their families as they arrived at the field.

Global Supply Chain Management 

Dr. Frank Dunbar and Mike Dotson met with faculty from the Global Supply Chain Management Program

to review the current schedule of classes and discuss further development of the program including

industry partnerships. 
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WCCCD students received tuition assistance from EWI.

Executive Women International Supports WCCCD Students

District Design Center
The District Design Center hosted a livestream video event about the Opportunities of Career and

Technical Education sponsored by the American Enterprise Institute in Washington, DC.  House

Education and Workforce Chairwoman Virginia Foxx shared information about the important role of

career education as part of the higher education landscape.
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The Downriver Campus hosted the second Intercultural Conversation this week.  

This week’s session at the Disrict Office focused on the history of Asians in America in pursuit of the

American dream. Gagan Kaur shared on Sikhism, a religion that started in the Indian subcontinent.

Participants also talked about women’s health as it relates to post pregnancy depression.

Intercultural Conversations
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Federal Budget

Congress finally wrapped up the FY 2017

appropriations process last week. In a major

victory for community colleges and their

students, Congress reinstated the year-round

Pell Grants beginning with the 2017-18 award

year as part of the Consolidated Appropriations

Act, 2017 (H.R. 244). The FY 2017 omnibus bill

funds federal agencies and programs through

September 30, with most programs of

importance to higher education level-funded. 

Legislative Corner

Hearing on Data Bills

The House Workforce and Talent Development

Committee unanimously voted to support

House Bills 4545 and 4546. Together the house

bills would clarify that community colleges may

access wage data for certain research

purposes, and would require the

Unemployment Agency to develop a process

that entities such as colleges and universities

could use to request such data. The bills now

go to the full House of Representatives.

Campus Speech Bills 

to Get Hearing

The Senate Judiciary Committee will take up three

bills that would be potentially problematic for

community colleges in Michigan. Senate Bill 349

would create the Campus Free Speech Act,

creating strict limitations on speech-related policies

at public colleges and universities. Senate Bill 350

would require any community college accepting

state funds to submit to a number of policies

regarding free expression, as well as a Higher

Education Committee on Free Expression in the

Department of Education. 

Perkins Reauthorization 

Introduced

Recently, members of the House Committee on

Education and the Workforce introduced the

Strengthening Career and Technical Education

for the 21st Century Act, bipartisan legislation

to strengthen and improve career and technical

education (CTE). 
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Say it Loud, I’m at WCCCD and I’m Proud!
No One Should Be Better Promoting, Publicizing and Doing Public Relations than YOU!

As part of the Professional Development Series, the Division of Human Resources hosted 

Greg Dunmore, TV personality for a “lively” discussion about promoting yourself and our District.

The best is 

yet to come!

Research your 

target audience

Leverage social

media to promote
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This week's Community College 101- Leadership

Education class focused on critical thinking skills in

analyzing such current issues as school choice,

facts about college loan debt, and the value of

higher education.  Participants also engaged in a

team-building exercise.

Community College 101
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HR Policies and Guidelines Webinar

Staff from the Division of Human Resources participated in a live webinar titled “HR Policies and

Guidelines.”  Some topics discussed included OSHA regulations and reporting, ensuring that Federal

and state policy laws are followed, and ADA policies and procedures.  

Carolyn Carter attended a City of

Detroit Historic Advisory Board and

the National Parks Services’ discus-

sion on Detroit’s involvement in the

Underground Railroad movement.

Dr. Sandra Robinson, Dr. Paige Vanderhyden, Ester Truitt

and Michael Poole attended the 70th Annual Metropolitan

Detroit Bureau of School Studies’ Annual Dinner Meeting.

Mayor Michael Duggan was the quest speaker,  and he

gave an update on the present and future revitalization

plans for the City of Detroit.  

Dr. Sandra Robinson

represented the District

at the quarterly meeting

of Connecting the

Pointes. 

Keri Wallace attended

the Redford Union

Community Schools

Community  Partnership

meeting.
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Employee Giving Day at

the Downriver Campus
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.

EDITOR: Julie Figlioli

CONTRIBUTING EDITORS

David C. Butty

Carolyn Carter

Stephanie Gilliard-Sheard

Aracely Hernandez

Tameka Mongo

Priscilla Rodgers

Rosita Thompson

Susan Wiley


